Dear Brother,

I hope your having a good summer, and if your not, just remember that September and her Keg Parties will soon be here. As for myself, I can't wait untill school starts. I miss all of you brothers and the fun of the school year(parties, pledging, etc.)

I'll start off by telling you the bad news. According to Brother Barry, we only have thirty dollars in the Treasury. If the Alumni would start paying their dues, perhaps the Treasury could be improved. After all, its only 5 lousy dollars. I realize that a few alumni might not have 5 dollars, but thats a poor excuse for all of them. Barry's last letter to me stated that no one had paid. I personally would not be in favor of an alumni party if things don't start looking better. As far as donations for the house, forget it, because that venture fell through.

Some of the Brothers have written me and told me what they are doing. First of all, you'll be happy to know that West Rock has been officially changed to Mount Fitz in honor of our Brother, now alumni, suicide Fitzpatrick. We should be honored that one of our Brothers has made it up in the World. I've seen alot of Fitz since school has ended. Fitz, Rich Altieri, and myself, spent alot of time with Ed Wilson before he left for San Fran. Fitz will be going to Kentucky to graduate school in September. I think that he'll be going a little early. He probably wants to check out the mountains. (Ha Ha). All kidding aside though, I wish him alot of luck in Kentucky.

You probably know that Ed left for California. He swore he would make it their with his TR 6. And he made it, even though he carried it on his back for the last 100 miles. You'll be interested to know that Ed got shot down trying to buy beer. I should tell Joe(from Harry's package store) to call San Fran and put in a good word for Ed. By the way, I think that Ed would like to hear from you Brothers, so write to him. His address is 3133 Oakwood Lane,

Alamo, California (94507).

SPECIAL NOTE; I have taken it upon myself to make up a new hard core. Are you ready for this. Giggles, Pete Mandras, and Dave Vargo .- All in fun fellas, all in fun. Dave will probably fall into a swimming pool when he reads this. Brother Dave takes care of pools during the summer.

LOST AND FOUND DEPARTMENT LOST: Brother Steve Barber. If anyone should find him, please mail him to 16 Farnham Ave. special delivery. FOUND: Mr. Schuler. But who the hell was looking for him.

Carl Bourne is still living life dangerously. He works about 140 feet up on a bridge. I can see him now with a helmit on and a sword in his hand sticking people in the rear end to make them work harder. Don't worry Carl. This year you'll have a new recruit in Mike Hayes. I can see the next Keg Party. Carl can guard the front, and Mike can guard the back. No one will have the nerve to start any trouble. They'll probably get stabbed. Just ask Kenny Rogers how it feels to get a sword in your rear end.

As you know, there are a few Brothers getting married soon. Jim Waterman, Roy Smith, and James Benjamin. Just think, about

20 years from now we'll have new pledges.

I've heard from Brother Rich Altieri: He is still calling balls and Strikes. Rich keeps telling me how psyched he is for football. Keep your hair on Rich, October is still a long way off.

Brother Rick Lacher and myself, are going to night school at Southern. Rick hasn't found a job yet, and I just found one. I'm working at Pegnataro's. They are going to train me to be a supervisor.

I saw Brother George the other day. He is working in a factory. Hey Dolliver, why don't you get in touch with George. George told me that the fat ass won't write, but fool him, show him that the fat ass will write. (Ha Ha)

Everything seems to be well with George in the New London White House. I'm talking about George Bill's cat, not Bill. Only kidding Bill. Brother Bill is also going to night school. The last that I

heard from him he was still Jobless.

I just thought that I'd let you know brothers, that Falstaff is teaching Pete some new tricks. Pete now knows how to roll over and play dead and he knows how to sit up. Pete coaches a little

league baseball team during the summer.

I've heard from Phil DiGiovanni. He teaches in Shelton and is President of the teachers association. At least one Alumus writes. Paul Bevins, Roy Smith, and Bill BUnnel are still living together. Brother Bill drives a truck for a department store. I've heard a roomer that Brother Norman George is also driving a truck. Brother

Moon Carbray has three jobs.

Hey you brothers that live in the House, how is the old place.

Do you have any hot water? Has Schuler been bugging you? In case you other brothers didn't know, Bob McNamara, Mark Harrison, Jim Fulton, and Kenny Rogers are living there.

Well, I think that I had better close this letter. If I have offended anyone, I'm sorry. I am going to give you Barry's and my address. You can send money to Barry, and complain about this letter to me. Take care.

Barry Weiner, 56 Admiral Dr., New London Conn. (06320) Dominic Caiafa, 84 First St., Hamden Conn. (06514)

Yours In Brotherhood

Dom Caiafa Corresponding Sec. Phi Alpha Omega